
From: "Mochrie, Paul" <Paul.Mochrie@vancouver.ca> 
To: "Direct to Mayor and Council - DL" 

Date: 4/26/2022 6:04:49 PM 

Subject: Upcoming New Release: 2021 Housing Vancouver Progress Report news release (April 27, 
2022) 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

Pending your receipt at this week's Council meet ing, I am writ ing to inform you that t he Cit y wi ll be issuing t he below news 
release announcing t he results of t he 2021 Housing Vancouver Progress Report and Housing Needs Report. Please keep 
this news release embargoed until it goes live from the City media emai l account immediately following your receipt of t he 
report. 

As you will hear from staff, here are some key takeaways: 
D In 2021, Vancouver City Council approved over 8,800 new housing unit s. 
D For the second year in a row, over half of all housing approva ls in 2021 were purpose-built -rental or social 

housing. 
D In addition to the significant number of approvals, t he City saw a substant ial number of new homes completed in 

2021, includ ing almost 1,700 new homes to help meet needs of lower income households. 
D Vancouve~ Housing Needs Report confirms the magnit ude and diversity of exist ing housing needs, and 

ant icipated future demand in the city. 
D The Needs Report estimates t hat over t he next 10 years 136,000 households will need housing that is suitable for 

their family size and income within the jurisdict ion of the City of Vancouver. 

Best, 
Paul 

Paul Mochrie (he/him) 
City Manager 
City of Vancouver 
paul.mochrie@vancouver.ca 

~OTYOF 
VANCOUVER 

The City of Vancouver acknowledges that it is situated on the unceded tradit ional territories of the xwma8kwayam (Musqueam), 
S~~wu7mesh (Squamish), and salilwata+ (Tsle il-Waututh) Nations. 

City of Vancouver 
News release 
April 27, 2022 

City Approves 8,800 New Homes in 2021 
Rental, Social, and Supportive housing see historic increases 

In 2021 , Vancouver City Council approved over 8,800 new housing units - the most since Housing Vancouver 
was approved in 2017. With an emphasis on creating more of the right kind of homes across a broad spectrum 
of incomes and housing needs, these homes include: 

D 1,344 new social and supportive housing units approved, the second highest approvals since 2010; 

D 2,956 new purpose-built market rental units approved, including 176 new below-market rental units, the 
highest approvals in several decades; and 

D 439 new townhouses approved, significantly higher than the ten-year average. 

"Vancouver is experiencing a high demand for housing, fueled by job recovery, higher migration to BC, and 



students returning to in-class learning,” said Theresa O'Donnell, General Manager of Planning, Urban Design, 

and Sustainability. “Encouraging the development of new rental housing is critical to ensuring there are a variety 

of housing options to meet the diverse needs of people who live and work in Vancouver.”
For the second year in a row, over half of all housing approvals in 2021 were purpose-built-rental or social 

housing. In a city where over 50 per cent of current residents and 75 per cent of new households are renting, this

is a major milestone and a key goal of the Housing Vancouver Strategy.

In addition to significant approvals, the City saw a substantial number of new homes completed in 2021, 

including:

·         689 new purpose-built rental housing units; and

·         1,669 social housing units, providing homes for existing and new lower income residents. This 
represents the highest number of new homes completed in this category in recent decades.

 

“That’s almost 1,700 new homes opened in 2021 to help meet needs of lower income households,” said 

O’Donnell. “Partnerships are key to making these projects a reality. While we can enable zoning to support these

projects and provide density bonuses and grants, we rely on senior government funding and non-profits to 

deliver on deeper affordability and to operate the buildings. The Federal Rapid Housing Initiative is just one 

excellent example. Through this funding, and in partnership with the Provincial government who provided 

operating subsidies, we were able to acquire and open a number of warm and safe homes to people at-risk of 

experiencing homelessness.”
 

Provincial Housing Needs Report

 

In 2019, the BC Provincial government introduced a new Housing Needs Report requirement for all BC 

municipalities in response to increasing concerns about housing affordability and its impacts on British 

Columbians.

 

The Housing Needs Reports are intended to help identify existing and future gaps in housing supply by collecting

and analyzing quantitative and qualitative information about local demographics, economics, housing stock, and 

other factors.

 

“While the City is making significant progress toward enabling new housing supply, much work is needed to 

address the current housing need, future demand, and long-standing backlog in delivery of non-market and 

rental housing,” said O’Donnell. “Vancouver’s Housing Needs Report confirms the magnitude and diversity of 

existing housing needs and future demand in the city.”
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